
Tony Evers 
Governor 

 

DIVISION OF MEDICAID SERVICES 
 

1 WEST WILSON STREET 
PO BOX 309 

MADISON WI  53701-0309 

Karen E. Timberlake 
Secretary 

State of Wisconsin 
Telephone: 608-266-8922 

Fax: 608-266-1096 
TTY: 711 Department of Health Services 

 

www.dhs.wisconsin.gov 

 

June 27, 2022 

 

 

Tonya Moore, Project Officer 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

Centers for Medicaid and CHIP Services 

Mailstop S2-25-26 

7500 Security Boulevard  

Baltimore, MD  21244-1850 

 

Dear Ms. Moore: 

 

The Department of Health Services (the Department) has received the Centers for Medicare & 

Medicaid Services notifications of approval for the SeniorCare section 1115 Demonstration 

Project amendment for adding benefit coverage of all Advisory Committee on Immunization 

Practices (ACIP) recommended vaccines for adults age 65 and older, and the amendment 

approval for retroactive expenditure authority for COVD-19 vaccine administration. 

 

With this letter, the Department acknowledges the awards, all aspects of the Special Terms and 

Conditions, federal reporting requirements, and additional evaluation requirements. With 

acceptance of these awards, the Department will continue to support this popular and successful 

program for Wisconsin seniors. 

 

Please contact Pamela Appleby, Bureau Director, Bureau of Clinical Policy and Pharmacy, with 

any questions regarding this Demonstration project.  Her contact information is as follows: 

 

Bureau of Clinical Policy and Pharmacy 

Division of Medicaid Services 

1 West Wilson Street, Room 351 

P.O. Box 309 

Madison, Wisconsin 53701 

Telephone: (608) 261-9423 

Email: Pamela.Appleby@wisconsin.gov 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Lisa Olson 

Medicaid Director 



 

 

cc: Ruth Sullivan, Medicaid Deputy Director 

 Curtis Cunningham, Assistant Administrator 

Pamela Appleby, Bureau of Clinical Policy and Pharmacy 

 Mai Le-Yuen, State Monitoring Lead, Medicaid and CHIP Operations 
 




